
Town of Blowing Rock 
  

Request for Council Action 
                                 
 
FROM: Town Manager – Ed Evans   
SUBJECT: Land Acquisition (7855 Valley Blvd)     
TO:  Town Council  
DATE:    September 12, 2017 
REQUESTED BY:  Sue Sweeting  
              
Public Hearing                Yes     No   Not required     NA        
Properly Advertised        Yes     No   Not required    NA 
 
BACKGROUND:     
Council Woman Sweeting has asked to have the following parcel of land added to the 
agenda for discussion and possible acquisition. Ronald & Diane Cambria own 7855 
Valley Blvd (parcel 2817173703000). The lot is located at the corner of Sunset and 
Valley Blvd and is 0.24 acre. It is currently listed at $189,000 and is currently utilized as 
an automobile sales lot. The lot has a small creek flowing through close to the middle of 
the lot that is encased in a 30” underground pipe. It flows to the Middle Fork New River 
around the First Baptist Church property. There is a 2” waterline on the south side 
providing water to houses on Maple Road. There is a large concrete water collection 
box placed behind the curb (by the NCDOT) with a 60” outlet going under Valley 
Boulevard. 
 
ATTACHMENTS:     
 

• GIS Map 
• Watauga County Tax Card   
• Warranty Deed  
• Real Estate Companies Property Listing  
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